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Lions All:
 
2021/2022 marks the culmination of my journey to become Governor of 
District A - 15. The journey has been long and not without bumps in the 
road. Covid being the largest bump as it has interrupted Lions activities 
as they have been for our previous one hundred years. 

However, we can see the end. Soon Lions Clubs will be meeting in 
person and enjoying fundraising activities, service activities and 
camaraderie with other Lions. 

We have all cabinet positions filled, a number of new faces and we are 
going forward as an energized group to establish new and branch  
clubs, and to rejunvinate existing clubs. Our main goal is to increase 
membership. 

We a new club that transferred to our district on July 1st of this year, 
Freelton Lions, who are is moving to A - 15 from A 7 /11 we welcome 
them with open arms. 

New Hamburg Lioness, New Hamburg Lions and St Agatha Lions have 
joined to form a new dynamic Club. You no doubt will hear from these 
ambitious Lions throughout this year and going forward. 

For starters, our meetings have been virtual but as vaccinations 
increase and the public becomes open to each other, we will be 
returning to our traditional meeting format. 

Our District plan is customized to promote strong leadership, and an 
energized membership growth plan, supported 
through service which is one of the main reasons 
for our existence. Our District membership has 
been declining in recent years and this must 
stop. Growth is the responsibility of each one of 
us and I urge each Lion to reach out to ask 
another person to become a Lion.

I thank all the clubs for the support which they 
have bestowed upon me throughout my journey 
and I am looking forward to working with 
everyone in the upcoming year. 

Lion Harvey Wood
“Together We Are Stronger”
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Get to know your Region & Zone Chairs!
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Lion Gabrielle Paff, Plattsville & District Lions
Region Chair 37

Lion Gabrielle was born in St. John's NL.  and has been a 
resident of Ontario for thirty-three years, having transferred to 
Kitchener in 1988.  Proud mother of a son, daughter and 
grandmother of  two girls. She joined the Wellesley Lions Club 
twenty-six years ago.   Transferred to the Plattsville Lions Club 
in 2008 when my late husband PDG John Paff and I moved to 
Plattsville in 2008, John passed away in 2017. She served as 
Zone Chair 51W in the cabinet of the late Jim Ryan. Also 
served as Zone Chair 37s 2018/19,  and Region 37 2019/20.



Get to know your Region & Zone Chairs!

Lion Craig Hebert, Exeter Lions Club
Zone Chair 37W

Lion Craig has been a Lion for ten years and is looking 
forward to his duties as Zone Chair. A family man with 
two sons and two grandsons. Craig is a forty year plus 
career man with Hensall Co-operative. He is a member 
of the Exeter Lions and enjoys being part of their 
community project and functions, including maintaining 
McNaughton Park, only one of the club’s ongoing 
service in the Exeter area. Craig’s experience as a City 
Councillor has been a benefit to his role in Lionism.
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*Get to know your Region & Zone Chairs!

Mark Koenig
Region Chair 51

Bruce Killinger
Zone Chair 9S

Mike  McCourt
Zone Chair 51W

Lisa Visser
Zone Chair 37S

*Watch for more info on these cabinet members in a subsequent issue.
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 am however Zone Chair for 37S though     Craig is 37W 



Hosted by Lion Barb and District Governor George 
Corrin. A great effort of the organizing committee, 
one of the  highlights from the event was the 
generosity of those attending and the end result. 
Woodstock Lion Peter Oswald, LCIF Chair and 
Past Cabinet Treasurer., provided LCIF updates, 
the final summary for the District to congratulate 

clubs and private members that made donations totaling $39,294.00 
.Several great presentations and activities 
were conducted virtually and there was some 
very interesting information shared. Here is a 
link to two main highlights of the event thanks 
to the efforts of the organizing committee, the 
Banner Parade and the Passing of the 

Campbell ceremony. Great Job A15!       
https://tinyurl.com/7ss2e66b

A15 CONVENTION
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Bayfield Historical Society & 
Bayfield Lions

Bayfield Lions Club presented 
the Historical Society with a 
donation of $2,200 for 
contribution to the publication 
of a new book being written by 
David Yates on Admiral Henry 
W. Bayfield, which should be 
available in July. 

Henry Bayfield fought with the 
British Navy in the Napoleonic War at the age of 11 years, and 
began charting the water routes and lakes of Eastern Canada 
at 20 years of age. This will be a book not to be missed! 

Shown in the photo(L-R) Ruth 
Gibson, Doug Brown of BHS, Lions 
Bill Rowat and Tony van Kakel 
presenting the cheque.
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Lions: We have checked the A15 email platform and captured the names of the members that 
have passed recently. If we have missed anyone please email us: The links bulletin@a15.com 
below the notices will take you to their full obituaries.

https://tinyurl.com/yaknyh4a

https://tinyurl.com/8yrhjmzc

“THEY SERVED”

https://tinyurl.com/ywnfdtwz

https://tinyurl.com/nb4vh6zs

https://tinyurl.com/8yrhjmzc

PASSING
May 11, 2021

Lioness Doris Ens
Rockwood Lioness

“She Served”

https://tinyurl.com/k7mjwrvz

PASSING
Lion Tony Kelly

February 15, 2021
Thamesford Lions

“He Served”

https://tinyurl.com/h8m7whff

PASSING
February 26, 2021

Lion Harry Witteveen
St. George Lions

“He Served”
Since 1952

https://tinyurl.com/4dfxa9ne https://tinyurl.com/tmsemrzh

PASSING
April 17, 2021

Lion Bob Sherwood
Guelph Royal City Lions

“He Served”

https://tinyurl.com/2nn6uuk4

https://tinyurl.com/e4t6t4pf

PASSING
Lion Pete Schellenberger

February 14. 2021 
Milverton Lions

“He Served”

https://tinyurl.com/vd9jny8p

PASSING
Lion Ken Payne
February 1, 2021
Thamesford Lions

“He Served”

9...

mailto:bulletin@a15.com


MA R& Y HSS II LR LA  

HAPPY
ANNIVERSARY
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Even our District Governor and his 
lovely wife, Lion Eleanor dropped by
on their anniversary no less, way to go
Harv, more brownie points!
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Guelph Royal City Lions Club 
E-Waste Recycling Day

It was a beautiful Saturday in June when the 
Guelph Royal City Lions 
Club hosted their first annual 
E-Waste Recycling Event. 
4,000-5,000 pounds of E-
Waste was diverted from 
local landfill for recycling. We 
offered a hot dog and a cold 
drink to each person and promoted the benefits of 
Lions service. The day was a resounding success as 

we also gained 2 new members to our Lions Club.

LYNDEN LIONS

The Lions in Lynden have a long standing 
tradition. Annually they award $500.00 
scholarships to local students to assist them in
furthering their education. Here we have a 
photo of Lion Chief  Pierre Vaillancourt doing 
the presentations. An appropriately decorated 
cake was enjoyed by all.

The club also made
a donation to further
their efforts in the fight
against Childhood Cancer
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continued next page......
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Otto Tamboer, Club Secretary 
receiving Lion of the Year award 
from Lion Sandy Heeralat-Judhan,
 District Governor A 7/11

DG Harvey meeting with Freelton Lions Executive,
 Lion James Nelson, President,
 Lion Tom Hachey, Treasurer 

and Lion Otto Tamboer, Secretary. 
A high-level discussion was had!

 

LTE OE NRF
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ROCKTON LIONS

Despite all the Covid restrictions the Rockton Lions are busy maintaining 
their Community presence. Their food trailer is on site at many events, the 
Bacon on a Bun is a popular item. Recently they were at the Rockton 
Tractor Tour, they are always a presence at the regular Rockton Farmer’s 
Market on Thursdays and will be re-established at the Rockton Fair after 
the Covid hiatus. The club is looking forward to getting back on track with 
the well known Rockton Lions Fish Fry an usually annual event in support 
of the Lions Foundation of Canada Dog guides program.
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“Lion Joe”
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Cambridge Highlands Lions 
Club were proud to donate 
$12,000 to sponsor a Lions 
Foundation of Canada Autism 
Dog Guide. This special Dog 
Guide “ Paula”  was fostered by 
one of own members, Lion 
Janice. The cheque was 
presented to District A15 LFC 
Chairperson Debbie Cserhalmi 
and Trainer Alissa by Lion 
Chief Victor Chaux.

CAMBRIDGE HIGHLANDS LIONS
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DRUMBO LIONS

Editors note: There must be
 a story behind the back of the sign!

ELMIRA LIONS

PCC Todd Wilson in a new career mode 
working on the gateposts at the LFC Dog 

Guide facility in Breslau.
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GALT-CAMBRIDGE LIONS

The Galt-Cambridge Lions have a long 
standing tradition of Community 

Support and presence, they are involved in 
many community events such as the annual 
Canada Parade. They have made 
meaningful donations to local and national 
organizations. The Coping Centre has benefitted from the club’s 
support as has the Lions Foundation of Canada for the Dog Guides 
training program.Other agencies that have received the club’s 
assistance are the Lissard House Hospice and the Salvation Army 
Family Support program. The Club works hand in hand with the 
Cambridge Gaming Association in fund raising. A Big “Lions Roar” 
is well deserved.
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DRUMBO LIONS

At it’s June 2020 meeting, the Drumbo Lions 
committed to donating a minimum of $300 

each year for the next 10 years to the Save The 
Evidence Campaign of the Woodland Cultural 
Centre in Brantford. The Save The Evidence 
Campaign is a movement to restore and preserve the 
Mohawk Institute, a former Indigenous Residential 
School in Brantford. The goal is to restore the 
building so it can become a healing centre, museum, 
and education centre for everyone to learn about Residential Schools. School 
children will be able to visit and learn about this aspect of our history.

The donation will be made each year in June during National Indigenous History 
month; at which time members of the community will be invited to contribute 
along with the Lions Club, either to the Lions as part of their donation or directly 
to the Save The Evidence Campaign. This year, 2021, the Lions received a 
matching community donation of $300, so that the total donation coming from the 
Lions Club was $600.

The Drumbo Lions Club feel that, as community leaders, we need to model 
reconciliation and this yearly donation is one piece of the work we can do. We 
challenge other Lions Clubs and community service groups to also consider what 
they will do for reconciliation.
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M.D. - A, District A-15 & Copetown Lions

At the MD-A Virtual Convention in May 
several recognition awards were 

announced that were noted in the last issue 
of the Lion Magazine. , One of which was 
the International Presidents Award to Lion 
Bob Pearson of the Copetown Lions, Bob is 
the Editor of the magazine and is also the 
interim editor of the A15 Governor’s 
Newsletter as well as the Copetown Lions 
bulletin and was recognized for his work with MD-A , 
District A15 and his club in Copetown, the “Hub of the 
Universe.”

Being virtual there was no opportunity to physically present 
the awards during the convention, PCC Debbie Dawson, 
PID Carl Young and PID Art Woods made the trip to 
Dundas in July and did the presentation over lunch. 
Needless to say Lion Bob was overwhelmed by the award 
and by the personal presentation. 
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A15

A YouTube spoof on Pancake Breakfasts
click the link below to view.

https://tinyurl.com/3962t9m7
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